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When we took money out of equities last July, we recommended placing that cash into an inflation protected 
bond fund. Since that time, inflation is no longer a concern. In fact, deflation is taking place at a rather rapid 
rate. For those of you who have money in the inflation protected bond funds – Vanguard Inflation Protected 
Securities, or PIMCO Real Return – I recommend that those funds be closed and the money placed into a 
money market account until such time as when we decide to put that money back into equities. 
 
If you own these mutual funds in accounts that we are advising, I will make the above recommended change 
for you tomorrow, unless you contact me within the next 24 hours providing other directions. If you do not 
want to make this change, call me at one of the above phone numbers or use this advisory email to reply 
directly with your instructions.  
 
 
 
Dick Brackett 
High Desert Investment Advisors, LLC 
Registered Investment Advisor 
505-797-1901 
 
****This analysis is provided to you for informational purposes only. Actual investment results may be 
materially different from the projected performance results portrayed. This report uses information that is 
considered reliable, but it does not represent that the information is accurate or complete, and the report 
may not be relied upon as such. The report is not intended to be either an expressed or implied guaranty of 
performance. It is not intended to supply tax or legal advice. There is no solicitation to buy or sell securities. 
 
 


